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May is Lions Recycle for Sight Month 
 

Celebrate Recycle for Sight Month by organizing an eyeglass collection in 
your neighborhood, workplace or local business. LCI offers colorful promo-
tional resources your club can personalize and distribute to support your ef-
forts. Get involved with community schools by offering to give a brief presen-
tation about eyeglass recycling, start a collection campaign or sponsor a 
school contest to encourage eyeglass collection. If your club is new to eye-
glass recycling, it's easy to get started with the Club Guide for Collecting 
Used Eyeglasses. Learn how your club can contribute used eyeglasses, includ-
ing sunglasses and reading glasses, to the nearest Lions Eyeglass Recycling 
Center for optical missions to developing countries. 
 

 

Women and Family Development Netcast 
 

Join International Directors Carolyn Messier, Judy Hankom, Joe Al Picone and Sangeeta 

Jatia on Tuesday, April 30 from 7-8:00 CDT as they discuss how Lions can attract 

women and family members. As members of International President Madden's 2012-13 

Women's & Family Membership Development Task Force, these directors have been 

gaining new understanding of the opportunities and challenges with women and family 

membership in order to find ways to engage these key groups. Find out what they have 

been learning and be prepared to share your ideas. Register today for the April Mem-

bership Netcast  

 

Leo Lion Summit in Hamburg 
 

To further strengthen the association's commitment to Leos as an integral 

part of the Lions family and build upon the successes of Leo conferences held 

at prior international conventions, a Leo Lion Summit will take place at the 

2013 Lions Clubs International Convention in Hamburg, Germany. The Leo 

Lion Summit in Hamburg will continue the dialogue initiated between Lions 

and Leos during the 2012 convention in South Korea, and allow Lions to 

deepen their understanding of those we hope will one day join and lead the 

association. Register today and join us for this special event. 
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DG   "Woody" 

PATRICIA HILL  

PAST INTERNATIONAL DI-

RECTOR  

 
Dr. Patricia Hill from Edmonton, Al-
berta, Canada, was elected to serve a 
two-year term as a director of The In-
ternational Association of Lions Clubs 
at the association’s 90th International Convention, held in 
Chicago, Illinois, USA, July 2-6, 2007.  
 
Past Director Hill , a psychologist, is a member of the Ed-
monton Host Lions Club since 1990, Past Director Hill has 
held many offices within the association, including club 
president, zone chairperson, district governor and council 
chairperson. She also served as district chairperson for 
Membership, Environment, Convention and International 
Cooperation and Understanding. Additionally she has 
served as a committee member for the USA/Canada Lions 
eadership Forum, multinational coordinator for Campaign 
SightFirst II, secretary for the Lions Eyebank (Alberta) So-
ciety, Past Director of the Lions Eye Research Institute of 
Northern Alberta and presenter and multiple forums and 
conventions.  
 
In recognition of her service to the association, Past Di-
rector Hill has received numerous awards, including multi-
ple Club President’s Appreciation Awards, District Lion of 
the Year, an Extension Award, induction into the Multiple  
District 37 Hall of Fame, several District Governor’s Cer-
tificates of Appreciation, five International President’s Cer-
tificates of Appreciation and an International President’s 
Medal. She is also a Judge Brian Stevenson Fellow, Denise 
and Jack Isaman Fellow and a Melvin Jones Fellow.  
 
In addition to her Lions activities, Past Director Hill is ac-
tive in numerous professional and community organiza-
tions. She is a member of the Psychologists Association of 
Alberta, the Canadian Psychological Association and the  
Community League. In the past, she served as president of 
the Alberta Association of Psychologists and the Associa-
tion of Canadian Educators of the Hearing Impaired.  
 
Past Director Hill and her husband, Gregory Holmes, also 
a Lion, have two children.  

 
Now that the club officers have been nomi-
nated for 2013-2014,  President’s it’s time to 
start planning your year. You should plan 
your meetings for July 2013 – July 2014. 
This is how you are going to make things 
happen. 

Questions that you need to ask yourself.are 

• What type of a meeting that it is,  regular, board, work, plan-

ning, social or special meeting 

• Where the the meetings are taking place, 

• What time are the meetings 

• What type of arrangement are required. 

• Is a program required for a particular meeting. 

• What equipment is needed.  

• Who needs to attend the meeting. 

 
In your meeting plan, you should have at least one meeting on 
membership, The District has available the District GMT (Global 
Membership Team) that can help you. The District Coordinator is 
PDG Dana Zody. 
 
 You as President should have most of the planning done prior to 
attending the May 4, 2013 Leadership training presented by the 
GLT (Global Leadership Team) headed up by District Coordina-
tor Ann Miller. 
 
Why should this planning be done before the school? 

• By doing the planning before the school you will be able to 

refine your plans based on what you learn. 

• You will be able to ask questions on problems that you en-

countered while planning your year. 
You need not remember the whole planning process presented in 
the training session, only what you need to change  By planning 
and attending the training you should have a great year as presi-
dent.  Thank you for your time and effort needed to completing 
this task. 
 
1VDG 
Francis O. Hensel 

1st VDG Francis 

April Schedule: 
 
1    Clyde 
6    District G 
12-14 District C 
13   District E 
15   Mifflin 
19-21 District B 
23   Loudonville 
26-27 District H 
28   District J 
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LEADERSHIP SCHOOL FOR INCOMING 2013-2014 OFFICERS 
 
13B Leadership training for incoming club officers will soon be here. 
 
After your club election of officers for the coming year, please encourage them to attend this valuable training 
day. It provides a chance to meet others sharing the same office during the coming year, a time to network and 
get new ideas for making your clubs even better, and to enjoy the fellowship of many District 13B Lions, 
Lioness and Leos. 
 
The committee is working hard to provide interesting presenters and topics that will be of real use to you as 
you assume your new offices. Anyone can attend the school but incoming officers are especially encouraged to 
come. 
 
The registration form is included in this newsletter; and forms will be mailed or emailed to all clubs. 
Information will also be available at the District Convention at the GLT/GMT information table.  
 
Date:  Saturday, May 4, 2013 
Time:  Registration from 8-9 am with session to end by 1:30 pm 
Note:  Lunch will be provided 
Place:  Trinity Lutheran Church, 508 Center Street, Ashland 44805 
 
Information:  PDG Ray and 13B GLT Coordinator Ann Miller 
  babba4ajm@gmail.com (419-289-0638) 
 
  IPDG Dana and GLT Julianne Zody 
  cozcurl@earthlink.net  (419-938-6156) 
 
  PDG Pete and GLT Mona DiCesare   (419-435-3249) 
  afirechf@gmail.com   mona@mjbrowncompany.com 
 
Something new and special for this year: The MD13 Global Leadership Team will provide a banner patch to 
all clubs who have their 2013-2014 president, secretary, treasurer and membership chair in attendance at the 
district leadership training. The officer and not a stand-in must be in attendance to receive this patch.       
   

 

Something new and special for this year:  The MD 13 Global Leadership Team will provide a 
banner patch to all clubs who have their 2013-2014 president, secretary, treasurer and mem-
bership chair in attendance at the district leadership training.  The officer and not a stand in 
must be in attendance to receive this patch 
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 2013– 2014 LEADERSHIP DATA FORM 

13-B Leadership School:  Saturday, May 4, at Trinity Lutheran Church in Ashland.    
                Time:  9 am to 1:30 pm. 
 
BY APRIL 22, 2013 please forward completed form to help our planning. This form also will 
help Governor Elect Francis Hensel more accurately to prepare his district directory.  
 

Send or email forms to: PDG Ray Miller, Sr.,  1514 Twp. Rd. 1173, Ashland OH 44805 
     419-289-0638    babba4ajm@gmail.com 

 

This form does NOT replace the PU-101 which also must be entered on line to LCI 

and copied to Gov. Elect Francis before April 30, 2013. 

 

Print clearly or type ALL club officer info. CHECK the ( ) if attending on May 4. Note 
names/positions of any addn’l members attending. A  BANNER PATCH  WILL BE 

AWARDED  IF YOUR  2013-4  PRES/SECY/TREAS/MEMBERSHIP CHAIR ARE ALL 

IN ATTENDANCE.   (use back for additional attendees) 
 
Club Name_______________________________________________________ 

 

(  ) President____________________________________Spouse____________ 

      Address______________________________________________________ 

      Phone_________________________E-mail_________________________ 

 

(  ) 1
st
 VP_______________________________________Spouse____________ 

      Address_______________________________________________________ 

      Phone_________________________E-mail__________________________ 

 

(  ) Secretary____________________________________Spouse____________ 

      Address_______________________________________________________ 

      Phone___________________E-mail___________________ Newer?  Y  No 

 

(  ) Treasurer____________________________________Spouse____________ 

      Address_______________________________________________________ 

      Phone___________________E-mail___________________ New?   Y   No 

 

(  ) Membership Chmn_____________________________E-mail_______________  

     Address______________________________________Phone_______________ 

(  ) Public Relations Chmn_________________________ E-mail_______________ 

      Address______________________________________Phone______________  

 (  ) Tail Twister___________________________________E-mail_______________ 

      Address______________________________________Phone______________ 
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Past, Present and Future 

Ashland Evening 
 
Lion Ann Miller submits the following Ash-
land Evening club news report: 
 
Recently the Ashland Evening Lions have 
gained 3 new members – former club 
member Brian Baughman sponsored by 
President Jim Hofer and former Lions 
Norbert Norbert and Barbara Peiker 
sponsored by PDG Ray and Lion Ann 
Miller.  
 
We learned about the local Special Olym-
pics program from Nancy Pauly.  A $500 
donation was presented in support of this 
program.  
 
The club finalized our slate of officers for 
the April 4 election. Members Wanda 
Kerr and Bobbie Higgins were awarded 
“B” pins for sponsoring new members 
during the last club year.  
 
The club is again selling geraniums and 
other flower and vegetable plants. Lion 
Tim Leslie is in charge of the sale. Orders 
are now being taken for delivery on May 
14. 
 
Lion Dean Leiendecker reports that the 
recycling committee has added over 
$8000 to our club funds so far this year 
and they are still going strong. 
 
We are having a cash drawing on May 2 
with Lion Betty Helmsin in charge.  
 
Ramping up for the season are the follow-
ing committees: Holiday Parade, Food 
Trailer, Garage Sale, and Tent Rentals.   
 
Lion Glen and Sue McClure are serving as 
chairs of the upcoming District 13B Con-
vention and indicate things are moving 
forward. They are still in need of dona-
tions for door prizes.  
 
On April 4 some members will gather to 
cut wood to help a member whose hus-
band is recovering from back surgery.  
 
Our annual Lion/Daughter event will be 
April 18. 
 
 

Avon 
 

On March 28th at Tom's Country Place in 
Avon, the Avon Lions donated 25 new 
stuffed Lions to the Avon Police Depart-
ment. The stuffed lions will be used by the 
police to help in situations involving young 

children to help calm and to promote 
goodwill toward the officer. Avon Police 
Captain Larry Fischbach and Sgt. Robert 
Olds attended the Lions meeting and gave 
talks on the police department inner 
workings and services and a very helpful 
talk on crime prevention. The meeting 
included a question and answer period and 
the presentation of the stuffed animals.  
 
The Lions next meet at Tom's in Avon on 
April 11th at 6:30 pm with a guest speaker 
from the Murray Ridge Center. The Avon 
Lions are based in Avon, but members are 
from several northeast Ohio communities 
and we welcome men and women over 18 
to attend our twice monthly meetings. If 
interested in joining or for further info, 
please email jimangus59@aol.com . 
Jim Harley  
Avon Lions 
440-933-5967 
Attached photo shows from left to right 
Sgt. Robert Olds, Captain Larry Fischbach, 
and Lions President Jennifer McNamara 
handing one of the stuffed lions to Capt. 
Fischbach. 
 

Bascom 
 

March 19th, 1963, 325 Lions, ladies, and 
guests met at Hopewell-Loudon School in 
Bascom, Ohio and issued a Lions Club 
charter to the newest club in Zone 2, Dis-
trict 13-B. Thirty-one Bascom Lions 
formed this new club. The Bascom Club 

was impressed with the time and effort 
that the Old Fort and Tiffin Clubs put 
forth into the solicitation and formation of 
the Bascom Club. 
 
 The Bascom Lions thanks both of these 
clubs for having the faith and confidence in 
the Bascom “cubs” and sponsoring us.  
 
Special thoughts go to Lions Eternal, 
namely Dan and Daryl Orwig, Tiffin, and 
PDG “Spiv” Glillmor, Old Fort. 
 
We know the Club has been good for 
Bascom and the surrounding community. 
The Bascom members have enjoyed serv-
ing in this “new way”. Fifty consecutive 
years of living and working together by 
any company, couple, or organization is 
justification for celebrating.  
 
We look forward to the future as we 
commence our second fifty years of serv-
ing! 
 

Bellville 
 

The club had five members attend the 
Butler Lioness Dinner and Auction on 
March 4.  They had a wonderful meal and 
lots of fun.  
  
Election of officers for the term of 2013-
2014 was completed at the February 28 
meeting.  Congratulation to all. 
   
Cleveland Eye Bank has asked to come to 
a meeting and speak to us about their pro-
gram and what they do. 
   
Well your secretary/Zone chairman has 
been very busy this month.  She has trav-
eled to Clyde, Ashland, Castalia, Jeromes-
ville, Bucyrus so far and will be traveling to 
Old fort and Elyria by the end of March.   
 
She has met many great Lions from all 
over the district.  She is campaigning for 
second vice governor.  She will need some 
members' to travel with her in the up-
coming year. 
 
District 13-B’s convention is April 19th 
through 21st  at the Holiday Inn in West-
lake.  This hoping several of you will at-
tend to support Lion Carolyn for the  
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Bellville continued 

position of second vice governor and to 
have fun and maybe learn something new.  
The convention is where you can meet so 
many nice Lions. 
 
Thanks to all of the Lions Club and Butler 
Lioness. We were able to collect $600 to 
help Mrs. Stark get her much needed arti-
ficial eye.  Mrs. Stark now has her eye and 
is very happy.  When Lion Carolyn talked 
with her she was so excited and explained 
how nice it looked just like her other eye 
and that it moves with her other eye.   
 
This is what Lions do!  We help those 
who need us.  Give yourself a pat on the 
back. 
 

Castalia 
 

The club voted to combine the Lions Hal-
loween Parade and the Margaretta Home-
coming Parade for 2013. The Margaretta 
High School Marching Band will lead the 
parade as usual, but Homecoming Floats 
will be the added attraction this year. 
 
The Castalia Lions Student of the Month 
for March is Autumn Bodi. 
 
The club donated $500.00 to The Lorain 
Vision Clinic which is sponsored by Ohio 
Lions to provide eye exams and eyeglasses 
to needy persons. 
  
The Castalia Lions Easter Egg Hunt was 
held March 23 on the grounds of Bogart 
School. The weather was cold but the kids 
came out in force for the fastest event 
that we sponsor - 3000 eggs were col-
lected in about two minutes. Thanks again 
to Lion Joe and his family for the prep 
work and Lion Stan and his bunnies for 
the ground work.  
 
Lion Dave reported that our club has per-
formed the Ohio Road Pickup Project for 
19 years. 
 

Fremont 
Our second meeting at the Eagles was a 
success.  The meal choices were great and 
everyone enjoyed the food.  

Caroline Darr, was the Student of the 
Month from SJCC.  The other student 
could not attend due to illness.  Caroline 
is an accomplished student, athlete and 
academic.  She will be attending Cleveland 
State after graduation. 
 
As there is not going to be another Busi-
ness Mtg. until April we started making 
plans for a Pancake Breakfast to be held 
on June 23rd at the Eagles.  We were 
originally going to use the shelter in the 
rear of the building but the Eagles are al-
lowing us to set up inside.  Tickets need 
to be printed and letters to local busi-
nesses for sponsors requests will be 
mailed.   
 
Jim Willey has been working to get some 
Classic Show Cars to cruise through along 
with the Bikers using the Trail.  Greg 
Derodes will handle the food and Jim 
Willey the tickets.  Bill Armstrong will be 
working on the letter to send out to busi-
nesses and the rest of us will be called on 
to volunteer when the time comes.  We 
need to make this a GREAT moneymaker 
again. 
 
We received a letter asking if we were 
again setting up a booth during the sum-
mer Farmer’s Market.  We just might have 
some new ideas concerning that venture. 
 
At the March 19th meeting we wel-
comed speaker Rebecca Holland from the 
Health Dept. and Ross High School stu-
dent Laura Duncan and her mother Re-
becca. Chris Mollis won the 50/50 and 
gave the money back to the club.   
Student Laura is another accomplished 
young lady as a member of the NHS and a 
member of the Swim Club.  She also raises 
Pygmy goats.   Kenyon College is in her 
future where she will major in English 
along with Chemistry and Math.  
 
Rebecca Holland showed a movie about 
CHIP (Complete Health Improvement 
Program), which is a plant-based diet. 
Obesity is now the #1 concern in the 
western world and now a top concern for 
children. It has been shown eating right 
can reverse life style diseases. They are 
planning to have an eighteen-session pro-
gram but so far have not found a venue 
that is able to handle their needs for that 

amount of time. 
 

Sandusky 
 
A BIG thank you to  
• all the Lions who worked our Pan-

cake Breakfast. 

•  all the members who donated baked 
goods for our Bake Sale. 

•  all the members who cleaned out 
their attics and donated to our Ga-
rage Sale. 

•  all the ‘non-Lion’ people who helped 
us make our Pancake Breakfast a suc-
cess: Troop 8 Boy Scouts, thechoral 
department of SHS, Rhanda Karniotis, 
and Lisa Hecht 

•  all the Lions who helped to celebrate 
Lion Bob Hughes’s life at his memorial 
service. 

•  all the Lions, not only our club, but 
the other Lions Clubs of Erie County, 
for helping us begin Project Life Saver. 
It is a big task...but will be well worth 
it! 

Thank you to all Lions who attended 
meetings during March. 
 
We will again be sponsoring a girls softball 
team. The organization is now the San-
dusky Fast Pitch Association. 
New Day Family Resource Center do-
nated a new popcorn machine to our club. 
 
Sandusky President Lion Carrie thanks the 
Lions who participated in our Project Life-
saver meetings and helped to get the mo-
mentum going in Erie County to get this 
project off the ground. She is very excited 
about the chance to partner with the Erie 
County Sheriff’s Office and the other Li-
ons in the county to make Project Life-
saver a reality. A special thanks to Lion 
Horst Herzog from the Port Clinton Lions 
for giving us lots of valuable information 
about the Project in Ottawa County and 
the role they play[ed]. 
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Hayesville 
 

Lion Bill Harner presents a check to the 
Special Education Coordinator for Hills-
dale Schools, Jennifer Merb, and Kevin 
Reidy, Hillsdale High School Principal. This 
check is to purchase a Braille Reader for 
the school, to help a blind student cur-
rently in the elementary school. Jeromes-
ville and Mifflin Lions Clubs assisted with 
this project. 

Mohawk Lioness 
 

Twenty-eight units of blood were col-
lected at our March bloodmobile. Mem-
bers also assisted the high school with 
their bloodmobile. 
 
Four members attended the Zone meeting 
and nine members plan to attend the Dis-
trict Convention. 
 
Three PHS seniors were honored as Stu-
dents of the Month at our February dinner 

meeting. Attending with their families 
were Dustin Campbell, Hannah Shepherd 
and Scotty Tackett. All received a Lions 
Student of the Month shirt and a certifi-
cate. In addition to their school activities, 
each finds time to volunteer within the 
community. 
 
The Easter Bunny and his helpers hosted 
80+ kids at the annual Easter Egg Hunt at 
Mary-Fate Park. After all the eggs had 
been found, the children received a bag of 
candy and their choice of prizes. Twelve 
lucky children found the “money eggs” and 
were very happy with their cash prizes. 
 

Norwalk 
 

Lions Art Pember and Jon Christman 
along with Portsmouth Ohio Lion Dr. 
Robin LaValley  returned  from a week 
long trip to take eye care to people in 
Nicaragua. They spent March 19 holding a 
clinic in a church twenty miles from Esteli, 
Nicaragua. They assisted the Esteli Lions 
Club in providing eye care to 150 people. 
They exemplify the Lions motto “We 
Serve”. 
 
The race track schedule is ready for the 
many  workers needed to carry this pro-
ject forward. The track opens April 20th 
with the normally frigid Spring Warm Up 
and closes October 27th with the Hallow-
een Classic. We hope to have another 
strong year of beer sales to support our 
many community projects. 
 

Plymouth 
 

Plymouth Lions are saddened by the pass-
ing of Lion Eldon Burkett. A 35-year mem-
ber, Lion Eldon was our Tail-Twister for 
many years. He will be missed. 
 
Twenty-eight units of blood were col-
lected at our March bloodmobile. Mem-
bers also assisted the high school with 
their bloodmobile.  Four members at-
tended the Zone meeting and nine mem-
bers plan to attend the District Conven-
tion. 
 
Three PHS seniors were honored as Stu-
dents of the Month at our February dinner 
meeting. Attending with their families 

were Dustin Campbell, Hannah Shepherd 
and Scotty Tackett. All received a Lions 
Student of the Month shirt and a certifi-
cate. In addition to their school activities, 
each finds time to volunteer within the 
community. 
 
The Easter Bunny and his helpers hosted 
80+ kids at the annual Easter Egg Hunt at 
Mary-Fate Park. After all the eggs had 
been found, the children received a bag of 
candy and their choice of prizes. Twelve 
lucky children found the “money eggs” and 
were very happy with their cash prizes. 

Polk 
 

The 55th Annual Polk Lions Community 
Birthday Calendar Project is now.  Our 
club usually prints between 300-325 calen-
dars each year. This is something we re-
veal to potential ad customers so they 
know the amount of their exposure. It 
takes a total of 36 ads to fill up a calen-
dar’s ad space 
 
Next planning meeting for StrawberryFes-
tival was held February 18th. 

 

The Board approved two new members. 
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Sandusky 
 

Robert N. Hughes, 91, of Sandusky, 
passed away early Sunday afternoon, 
March 17, 2013, in Stein Hospice Care 
Center following a brief illness. 
 
 Robert was born May 15, 
1921, in Sandusky, to G. 
Lynn and Alma (Wott) 
Hughes. He was a 1939 
graduate of Sandusky 
High School. He then 
attended the Sandusky 
Business College, Cleve-
land College, and the U.S. 
Coast Guard Academy . 
Robert was a proud vet-
eran who served his country in the Pacific 
Theater during World War II. 
 
Robert retired in 1986 from Sandusky 
International after 36 years of working in 
the accounting department. He was a life-
long member of Zion Lutheran Church. 
He served on the church council and was 
a member of the Senior Choir for 56 
years. Robert was a past president and life 
member of Sandusky Lions Club (with 48 
years of perfect attendance), and a recipi-
ent of the Melvin Jones Award in 1993. He 
was a lifetime member and past president 
of Sandusky Jaycees, a lifetime member of 
Disabled American Veterans, VFW Post 
2529, member of Commodore Dening 
Post 83, Sandusky American Legion, Na-
tional Association of Clock and Watch 
Collectors, United States Power Squad-
ron, life member of the Military Officers 
Association of America, member of the 
LST Association, and a charter member of 
the Firelands Investors Stock Club. 
 
Robert is survived by his three daughters, 
Mary Foland of Sandusky, Betsy (Tom) 
Dupler of Sandusky, Barbara (Bob) Gilbert 
of Massillon, Ohio; son, Richard Hughes of 
Norwalk; eight grandchildren, Barbie, Mi-
chael, Marti, Angie, Nathan, Brandon, Jen-
nifer, and Stephanie; nine great-
grandchildren; several nieces, nephews, 
a n d  o t h e r  f am i l y  membe r s . 
Robert was preceded in death by his par-
ents; his wife of 52 years, Geraldine 
(Groscost) Hughes; and brother Clyde L. 
Hughes. 

Sycamore 
 

Our club is planning a large garage/yard 
sale to be offered during the Sycamore 
Community annual yard sales held this 
year on May 10 and 11.  Thank you to 
Ruth Ann for chairing this and to Jean and 
Juanita who offered to help.  We have 
approval to use the Senior Center parking 
lot.  More details will be shared as they 
are planned.  
 

Upper Sandusky 
 

The Upper Sandusky police department 
updated the club on the “breakfast with a 
cop” program.  He said the program is 
aimed at Middle School  students who 
have been in trouble.  It is being used as a 
reward system for youth on probation to 
let them know someone is proud of them 
for making correct choices.  He said the 
youth have been appreciative.  He checks 
back with the youth to be sure they are 
on the right track. 

 
Vermilion 

 
For the month of March we had two stu-
dents of the month, one for last month 
and one for this month.  Our students 
were Laura Allen and Savannah 
Kuntz.  Their parents were also present at 
our meeting.  The students and parents 
were presented a certificate. 
 
Our program was a presentation  by stu-
dents of the Vermilion Speech and Debate 
team.  They have done very well in their 
State placings this school year.  We en-
joyed their presentations. 
 
We helped with our monthly bingo at the 
two local nursing homes, Mill Manor and 
Kingston. 
 
We had our annual Reverse Raffle on Sat-
urday, March 16, at German's Villa in Ver-
milion.  We had a big turnout and made a 
good profit.  This was our 22nd year for 
doing this.  All of the Vermilion Lions 
helped to make this such a successful pro-
ject. 
 
Money was collected from our members 

at our first meeting of the month for the 
Vermilion Food Pantry.  With our present 
economy the Food Pantry can use any 
help that they can get.  We are proud to 
be helpful to them. 
 
The District 13B Convention was brought 
up.  It will soon be upon us, April 19-
21.  We do have some members who  
plan to attend. 
 
On April 1 we will be helping the Red 
Cross with their Blood Drive at our Ritter 
Public Library from 1-6 PM here in Vermil-
ion.  We are hoping for many donors to 
participate. 
 
Our 3 digit Raffle Tickets are being sold 
now at $5 each for the month of 
May.  The tickets can be purchased from 
any Vermilion Lion.  
 

Vermilion Leos 
 
Our Leo Club has been busy.  They have 
helped us with our monthly bingo at our 
local nursing homes.   
 
They also helped with the Special Olym-
pics at Lorain County Community College 
and  received a plaque of recognition.   
 
The Leos just had a very successful food 
drive which was donated to our local 
Food Pantry.   
 
They will have a Easter egg hunt for the 
children of Vermilion at the Vermilion 
Elementary School' playground.   
 
The Leos are also making beautiful Easter 
place cards for the residents' tables at our 
two local nursing homes. 
 
 
 
  
 

Past, Present and Future 
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THE HURON LIONS CLUB is hosting a WINE TASTING 

POKER RUN 

 

Featuring Quarry Hill Winery, Paper Moon Vineyards, Vermilion Valley 

Vineyards, Mantus Winery,  

D & D Smith Winery.  Come taste their wares and enjoy their charm.  At 

the fifth and final winery we will have food, raffles, 50/50 drawing, 

prizes and fun. 

 

  Date:  April 13, 2013 

  Hours:  12:00 noon to 4:30 p.m. – time to visit the wineries 

  Registration:  11:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon at Christ Episcopal 

Church                                        

   120 Ohio St., Huron, OH 

  Cost:  $15 Donation per Adult (21 years old) day of event. 

  

   EARLY REGISTRATION SPECIAL: 

Cost: $10 Donation per Adult.  Early registration ends March 17, 2013.  

(must be postmarked by March 17) 

 

How a poker run works:  Visit the five wineries and pick up a poker chip 

at each winery, at the fifth and final winery turn your chips in and pick 

your hand out (you can buy up to two cards ($2.00 per card) to improve 

your hand.  After all chips are handed in and hands drawn the best 

hand in the men’s and women’s divisions will win. 

Registration Form is on next page. 

 

Send the Form and your Check for regis-
tration to:Charles Bille, 320 Ohio St., 
Huron, OH 44839. 
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The Lucas Lions Club 
 

60th Charter Night Anniversary Celebration 
 

Saturday, May 11, 2013 
At the Loudonville Lions Building 

643 Wooster, Rd. 
Loudonville, OH 

 
Social Hour 6:15 pm 
Dinner 7:00 pm 
Program 8:00 pm 

 
We invite all Lions and friends of the Lions Club to join us in this celebration. 

 
Reservations for dinner must be made by Friday, April 26, 2013 

 
Cost for the dinner is $20.00 per person 

 
Send name, club affiliation, office held, along with fees to  

 
George Garber, Treasurer 
3160 State Route 603 
Lucas, OH  44843 
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BLOOMVILLE LIONS 

2013 GOLF OUTING 

Saturday, June 1, 2013 8:00 am Shotgun Start 
(Report by 7:45 am) 

Clinton Heights Golf Course- Tiffin OH 

All 18 holes-prize holes Door Prizes and 
Lunch to follow 

$50.00 per golfer/ $200.00 per team Includes 18 holes golf, 
l
/2 

cart, lunch & chance at hole prizes 

Questions, contact Brad Scheiber (419) 426-9314 
(Evenings) 

Hole Sponsors needed, only $25.00 
(Include company name on bottom form) 

 ___________ Please Register by Friday, May 24, 2013  ____  

Please send form and money to: 
Bloomville Lions Club 
P.O. Box 231 
Bloomville, OH 44818 

For hole sponsor—Business name _______________________________ (Please add $25.00) 

Team Players: Contact/Phone # ________________________  
1.    ____________________ 
2.      
3.      
4. 
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      13 B Supporters       

 

District Governor Forrest "Woody" Conrad 

PDG Pete and Mona DiCesare 

Dan Stone 


